
Report from the Lead Member for Public Services, Councillor Paul Rainbow 
 
Parking Schemes 
 
Sandy Lodge Way 
The statutory consultation  on the proposed Traffic Order to introduce waiting restrictions 
from the junction with Batchworth Lane to the border with London Borough of Hillingdon will  
close 15th December 2023.  
  
Rickmansworth West 
Following responses to  statutory consultation on the proposed Traffic Order held in the 
summer, a meeting was held with Local Ward Councillors where it was agreed to make 
changes to the design of the scheme and to re-advertise the scheme in the new year 
(subject to agreement from Ward Councillors on a revised plan).  
 
Croxley Green Review 
Scheme implementation is due in December incorporating minor amendments to the ‘CG’ 
Controlled Parking Zone and the introduction of paid short stay parking bays around the 
station and parade of shops on Watford Road.  
 
Harefield Road 
Traffic Order documents are currently being reviewed by Hertfordshire County Council . 
Consultation on the proposed Traffic Order is expected in January 2024. 
 
Chorleywood 
Following a meeting with Local Ward Councillors,  agreement was reached to proceed to 
detailed design consultation. Consultants are drawing up plans to be circulated to Ward 
Councillors prior to launching consultation in January 2024. 
 
Primrose Hill 
Scheme re-design in progress after consideration of detailed design consultation responses. 
New plans are being drawn up by consultants to be consulted on in the new year.  
 
Locally Important Schemes 
Schemes implemented (Bedmond High Street, Lemonfield Drive Area, Oxhey Drive area) 
and enforcement of the new restrictions commenced 27 November 2023. 
 
Transport 
 

 EV Chargers awaiting updated plans from a potential supplier. 

 New shared space signage for Leavesden Country Park has been installed 
encouraging park users to share the paths with care 

 Beryl Bikes scheme expansion report to be presented to P&R Committee in 
December. 

 Three Rivers are working with Batchworth Community Council to replace 
Rickmansworth High Street  cycle stands. Three Rivers are also looking to replace  
cycle stand in Croxley Green on the corner of Watford Road and Mill Lane. 

  In partnership with Hertfordshire County Council public  bicycle maintenance stands 
are to be installed at key sites across the District including Croxley Station, 
Rickmansworth Station, Station Approach in South Oxhey, Leavesden Country Park 
and Rickmansworth Aquadrome. 

 


